
BULLETIN
YEAR: 2    NO: 102   26 OCTOBER 2018, FRIDAY

EMU IS AMONG THE WORLD’S BEST AT AREAS 
OF BUSINESS AND FINANCE

Eastern Mediterranean University 
is given a place by the Times 
Higher Education (THE) among 
the world’s top 201-250 reliable 
institutions (in the field of 
‘Business and Finance) in World 
University Rankings. The best 
university across the world, in 
the field of Business and Finance, 
was Massachusetts Institute of 
Technology (MIT) that outranked 
last year’s winner; Stanford 
University from the U.S.A. 
Turkish Republic of Northern 
Cyprus’s (TRNC) EMU was given 
first place among the Turkish 
universities. Turkey’s universities 
that made it among the top 500 

were Bilkent, Boğaziçi and ODTÜ 
respectively. The Greek Cypriot 
Administration of Southern Cyprus 
(GCASC) reacted to EMU’s 
acceptance among international 
rankings and statements were 
made concerning the protests to 
be made by GCASC’s publishers 
and England. During this year’s 
rankings, TRNC’s state university 
EMU outranked GCASC’s state 
university, University of Cyprus.

“The Results Have Filled Us 
with Great Pride” 
During their evaluation in the 
field of ‘Business and Finance’, 
THE considers published 

references, sectorial incomes, 
internationalisation, research and 
education. Elsevier Publishing’s 
Scopus database is used for 
reference and research evaluation. 
EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam, 
especially emphasising on the fact 
that EMU is a developed institution 
with published references and 
internationalisation, said that 
the results filled them with great 
pride. Prof. Dr. Osam underlined 
the importance for universities to 
go beyond than simply aiding its 
students in getting a profession; 
but also in being institutions that 
can educate able students who 
can adapt and compete globally 

in fields that do not currently exist 

here. He said that this can only 

be achieved by an institutional 

culture based on constant research, 

prioritised development, free-

thinking academics/students and 

innovation. Prof. Dr. Osam said 

that this is an achievement for 

the entire TRNC; he thanked 

the devoted EMU family and 

the general public who, despite 

the forced isolation and political 

unrecognition of TRNC, managed 

to form and develop a world-

renowned university in Cyprus.  

EMU WAS REPRESENTED IN MALTA
Eastern Mediterranean University 

(EMU) was represented at the 

Annual Council Meeting of the 

Community of Mediterranean 

Universities (CMU) held in 

Malta on 24 – 26 October, 2018. 

EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Necdet 

Osam and Prof. Dr. Halit Tanju 

Besler (Vice-Rector: Academic 

Affairs) attended the meeting. 

During the Council meeting held 

at Malta University, Malta’s only 

public university, a workshop 

was also held with the title 

‘Environmental Education: A 

Challenge for Higher Education 

Institutions’. CMU incorporates 

17 universities from Turkey 

and 2 universities from the 

Greek Administration of 

Southern Cyprus. EMU is the 

only representative from the 

TRNC within this organisation.  
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The overpass is scheduled for 
employment on Saturday

The overpass connecting the 
Northern and Southern campuses 
of the Eastern Mediterranean 
University is planned to be 
brought back into service on 
October 27th, 2018 Saturday.
According to the statement 
from EMU Rector’s Office, 
the overpass on the Nicosia 
– Famagusta old main road, 
connecting the Southern and 
Northern campuses, was first 
put in service by EMU in the 
year 1999 to ensure safe passage 
and was damaged by a vehicle 
belonging to a construction 
company several months ago; 

thus, was closed for service.  
According to the statement, 
the insurance agency, to which 
the construction company is 
registered to, was contacted. 
However, due to a disagreement 
of the insurance company 
concerning whether the overpass 
belongs to TRNC Highway 
Authorities or the EMU, the 
reconstruction expenses were 
not covered; resulting in 
delays of its re-employment.
The statement, emphasising 
on the importance of student 
safety for EMU, included 
information about EMU 
covering the reconstruction 
expenses of the overpass to 
avoid further distress caused by 

its absence to both the general 
public and the students. All the 
necessary procedures required 
by the Tendering Laws were 
completed and all the necessary 
steps for the re-employment 
of the overpass are now taken.
The statement included 
indications of the precautions 
taken by the EMU to prevent 
delays and to ensure safety 
while the overpass was out of 
service. The statement also 
included EMU’s apologies to 
the general public and students 
for the inconveniences that 
may have occurred during 
the absence of the overpass.
The reconstructed overpass will 
be assembled on October 27th 

2018, Saturday on 08:00 a.m. 
Therefore, passengers travelling 
from Nicosia and the Large 
Industrial Zone to Famagusta 
will enter the campus through the 
opening near the overpass and 
exit through the Sabancı gate.
Those travelling from 
Famagusta to Nicosia and the 
Large Industrial Zone will pass 
the bus stop across the Sabancı 
Dormitory, go through the 
Southern Campus and re-enter 
the Nicosia Main Road via the 
bridge in front of the Faculty of 
Pharmacy. The regular traffic 
flow will resume following the 
completion of the installation. 

EMU RECTOR’S OFFICE MAKES STATEMENT 
ABOUT THE OVERPASS

Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) has granted a 
scholarship and a cash cheque for  
the members of “Mediterranean 
Shark” team upon the successful 
achievements of the electric car 
designed by Electric Vehicle 
Development Centre (EVDC). 
The team received their awards 

at a lunch organisation which 
took place at EMU Beach Club 
on Monday, the 22nd of October 
2018 at 12:00 p.m. EMU Rector 
Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam, Vice 
Rector for Academic Affairs 
Prof. Dr. Halit Tanju Besler, Vice 
Rector for International Affairs 
and Promotion Prof. Dr. Cem 

Tanova, EVDC President and 
Project Coordinator Assist. Prof. 
Dr. Davut Solyalı and the student 
members of the “Mediterranean 
Shark” team were amongst the 
attendees of the event. EMU 
Rector Prof. Dr. Osam stated 
that he is proud of the team’s 
success and promised that the 
University will keep supporting 
similar projects. At the end of 
his address, Prof. Dr. Osam 
wished the team further success.

Within Top 10 
Mediterranean Shark car 
managed to make it to the top 
10 at Elektromobil 2018 Finals 
organized by the Scientific and 
Technological Research Council 

of Turkey (TÜBİTAK). The 
team participated in the event 
under the name of “ADA Team” 
comprised of EMU Faculty 
of Engineering students. It is 
worth mentioning that EMU was 
the only team from the Turkish 
Republic of Northern Cyprus 
(TRNC) to participate in the said 
event. The dynamic driving and 
technical controls took place 
between the 7th and 9th of August 
2018 and the Mediterranean 
Shark vehicle passed the test 
on the first try. Only 46 out of 
86 cars made it to the finals 
and the ADA Team successfully 
completed the race in top 10 
and became the team which 
received the least penalty points.

EMU PROVIDES SCHOLARSHIP AND CASH CHEQUE FOR 
“MEDITERRANEAN SHARK” TEAM
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Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Faculty of 
Communication, Department 
of Visual Arts and Visual 
Communication Design 
Chair Assoc. Prof. Dr. Senih 
Çavuşoğlu and Vice Chair 
Assist. Prof. Dr. Fırat Tüzünkan 
visited President of the Turkish 
Republic of Northern Cyprus 
(TRNC) Mustafa Akıncı at 
his office on Thursday, the 
25th of October 2018. Assoc. 
Prof. Dr. Çavuşoğlu presented 
President Akıncı the catalogue 
of a project undertaken by 
EMU and participated by 
academicians, artists and 
designers from 13 universities 

and 12 countries. Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Çavuşoğlu invited President 
Akıncı to the opening of the 
exhibition. President Akıncı 
thanked for the invitation 
and underlined the universal 
power of work in academy 
and arts. President Akıncı 
wished good luck to EMU for 
carrying out a project as such. 
The first of the exhibitions 
where universities from 
TRNC, China, Poland, Turkey, 
Iran, USA, Mexico, Korea, 
Kosovo, Romania, Bosnia 
Herzegovina and France will be 
launched in the TRNC and then 
continue with the remaining 
participating countries. 

PREPARATIONS CONTINUE FOR EMU 
INTERNATIONAL PEACE CONFERENCE

EMU VISUAL ARTS AND VISUAL 
COMMUNICATION DESIGN DEPARTMENT 

VISITED PRESIDENT AKINCI

Eastern Mediterranean 
University’s (EMU) Faculty of 
Communication and the Center 
for Research and Communication 
for Peace (CRCP) continues 
their preparations for the 5th 
International Communication 
and Media Studies Conference 
to be held on 8 – 9 November, 
2018. The application deadline 
for those who wish to present 
their assertions is October 
22nd, 2018 (http://crcp.emu.
edu.tr).  The conference, to be 
held at the Rauf Raif Denktaş 
Culture and Congress Center, 
Famagusta, will host several 
academicians from North 
Cyprus, Turkey and the World. 

Appreciation of the EMU 
Rectorate
According to the information 
from EMU Public Relations and 
the Press Office Directorate, 
the main guest speakers of the 
conference (with the theme 
“Think Peace, Speak Peace, 
Make Peace”) will be Uppsala 
University Lecturer Prof. Dr. 
Nico Carpentier and Cardiff 
University Lecturer Prof. Dr. 
Stuart Allan. In his speech, 
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Metin Ersoy 

said that the preparations for the 
international peace conference 
are successfully ongoing and all 
EMU divisions are giving their 
support. Giving special thanks 
to the EMU Rectorate for their 
support, Assoc. Prof. Dr. Ersoy 
said that the conference will 
include topics such as ‘Peace 
Communication’, ‘Political 
Communication’, ‘Crisis 
Management’, ‘Immigrant and 
Minority Rights’. Also, several 
participants from different 
discipline fields will present 
their assertions in panels to be 
held in both Turkish and English.

CRCP Extends Invitation to 
the Prime Minister
CRCP President, Assoc. Prof. 
Metin Ersoy and the Vice-
President, Assist. Prof. Nilüfer 
Türksoy, paid a visit to the TRNC 
Prime Minister Tufan Erhürman 
in his office and extended him an 
invitation for the 5th International 
Communication and Media 
Studies Conference. After 
providing information about 
their work CRCP, Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Ersoy said that the center, 
founded in 2007, organises 
many different events but the 

most important of these is the 
international peace conference.

Non-Governmental 
Organisations (NGOs) Are 
Also Invited
In his statement, Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Ersoy provided information 
about the preparations 
concerning the international 
peace conference and underlined 
that they will begin having 

meetings with non-governmental 
organisations which are active 
within this scope. Emphasising 
the importance for non-
governmental organisations to 
be involved in such conferences, 
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Ersoy said that 
the NGO representatives will 
contribute during this conference 
in which, the concept of ‘peace’ 
will be thoroughly discussed. 
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RADIATION WAS DISSUCCED AT EMU

Eastern Mediterranean University 

(EMU) Faculty of Health Sciences 

and Turkish Cypriot Radiographers’ 

Association collaboratively held the 

“Radiation Protection and Radiation 

Safety Symposium” on October 

20, 2018, Saturday (10:00 – 16:00) 

at EMU Mustafa Afşin Ersoy 

Auditorium with 150 participants.

The opening speeches of the 

symposium were given by Prof. 

Dr. Sonuç Zorlu Oğurlu (Vice-

Rector: Student Affairs) Prof. 

Dr. Mehtap Malkoç (Dean at 

Faculty of Health Sciences) 

and Rad. Tech. Songül Bahar.

Songül Bahar said that like many 

other fields, in the medicine and 

health, it is impossible to provide 

sufficient and quality service to 

the public without education. She 

emphasised the enabling nature 

of congress and symposiums in 

following the latest scientific and 

technological renovations. In her 

speech, during the conference held 

with the collaboration of EMU 

Faculty of Health Sciences, Bahar 

extended her gratitude to EMU 

and everyone who contributed 

to the symposium. At the end of 

her speech, she wished for the 

symposium to be scientifically 

beneficial for the participants. In her 

statement, Prof. Dr. Mehtap Malkoç 

said that all living and non-living 

things are exposed to radiation; both 

by natural ways such as air, water 

and earth, and even the radiation 

emitting from their own bodies, and 

by artificial radiation sources. Prof. 

Dr. Malkoç also said that the use of 

radiation in the diagnosis, treatment 

and research fields brings forward 

the concept of radiation safety. Prof. 

Dr. Malkoç also thanked all the 

EMU academic and administrative 

personnel and members of the 

Turkish Cypriot Radiographers’ 

Association for their contributions. 

During her speech, Prof. Dr. Sonuç 

Zorlu Oğurlu (Vice Rector: Student 

Affairs) said that radiation is part of 

our lives and despite the awareness 

concerning medical radiation, 

everyone is exposed to the radiation 

emitted by technological devices 

all day long. Saying that this 

symposium will be very beneficial 

for informing the public on radiation 

safety, Prof. Dr. Oğurlu on behalf of 

EMU, expressed their happiness in 

hosting such a symposium. The first 

session of the symposium included 

Assist. Prof. Dr. Ayşegül Yurt’s 

(from Dokuz Eylül University) 

presentation titled “What is 

Radiation? How is it measured? 

What are the basic criteria for 

Radiation Protection?” and Dr. Fuat 

Türköz Çiner’s (from Dr. Burhan 

Nalbantoğlu Hospital) presentation 

titled “Biological Effects of Ionising 

Radiation”. The session moderators 

were Prof. Dr. Mehtap Malkoç 

(Faculty of Health Sciences, Dean) 

and Rad. Tech. Songül Bahar.

All Health Radiation Related 
Topics Were Discussed
The second session of the symposium 

was moderated by Assist. Prof. Dr. 

Gülten Sucu Dağ (Vice - Dean at 

the Faculty of Health Sciences) and 

Rad. Tech. Adem Abiç. During the 

second session, Süreyya Vudalı 

(M.D. at Cyprus Central Hospital) 

presented “Radiological Diagnosis 

Systems and Risk Evaluation” 

and “Radiological Treatment 

Systems and Risk Evaluation” was 

presented by Assist. Prof. Dr. Nina 

Tuncel from Akdeniz University. 

During the session moderated by 

Prof. Dr. Doğan Bor (from Ankara 

University), and Assist. Prof. Dr. 

Ayşegül Yurt (from Dokuz Eylül 

University), Prof. Dr. Ahmet 

Bozkurt from Akdeniz University 

gave a speech titled “Implications 

for Health-care Employee 

Protection and Solution Proposals”.

Prof. Dr. Doğan Bor moderated 

the panel after the conclusion of 

the conference. During the panel 

titled “National Substructure 

Policies and Solution Proposals in 

Radiation Protection from Ionising 

Radiation Sources”, Nezaket 

Özgür from TMRT-DER, Head 

of Radiographers’ Association 

Rad Tech. Songül Gülbahar and 

Rad. Tech. Mehmet Bölüm each 

gave speeches. Nezaket Özgür 

from TMRT-DER, Head of 

Radiographers’ Association Rad 

Tech. Nezaket Özgür from TMRT-

DER, Head of Radiographers’ 

Association Rad Tech. Songül 

Gülbahar both gave speeches 

during the panel titled “Personal 

Benefits Panel Interactive Session” 

moderated by Assist. Prof Dr. 

Seray Kabaran (Vice-Dean at 

EMU Faculty of Health Sciences).



5BULLETIN

Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Dr. Fazıl 
Küçük Faculty of Medicine 
Faculty Member Op. Dr. 
Didem Rıfkı, gave a seminar 
to the Gazimağusa Türk 
Maarif Koleji (GMTMK) 
Students. The seminar titled 
‘Upper Respiratory Infections 
and the Importance of Hand-
Washing’ was held within the 
scope of the public awareness 
in the medicinal field events. 
Op. Dr. Rıfkı, drew attention 
to the importance of a cost- 
free and the most effective 

method of preventing the 
contamination of germs: 
hand-washing; especially in 
the upcoming winter period 
in which infections like 
cold or flu are more likely 
to emerge. As an Ear, Nose 
and Throat (ENT) and Head-
Neck Surgeon, she said that 
informing the public about 
the commonly encountered 
diseases is more important than 
performing tens of surgeries 
or examining hundreds of 
patients at the polyclinic. 

“A Student Who Is Ill 
Should Rest at Home”
Op. Dr. Rıfkı said that giving 
the start to these public health 
seminars at schools was not 
a coincidence: “As everyone 
knows, most upper respiratory 
infections spread very quickly. 
One reason for this is that we 
have to share crowded and 
closed environments with 
other people. In present-day 
conditions, a student who is 
ill should rest at home, and to 
prevent contamination, wash 
their hands and not share their 

personal belongings with 
others”. Also, Op. Dr. Rıfkı 
drew attention on the necessity 
for the right follow up and 
treatment of upper respiratory 
diseases since it is extremely 
important for preventing a 
possible antibiotic resistance. 
Op. Dr. Rıfkı answered 
frequently asked questions 
concerning throat cultures, 
rheumatic heart disease and 
flu vaccines. She explained 
that these seminars and similar 
school visits will continue.

EMU DR. FAZIL KÜÇÜK FACULTY OF MEDICINE
GIVES SEMINAR AT GMTMK

EMU FACULTY OF COMMUNICATION GIVES SUPPORT 
TO HELP THOSE WITH CANCER ASSOCIATION

Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Com-
munity Involvement Cen-
ter adds a new social res-
ponsibility project under its 
roof. Genesis IMC Agency, a 
division of EMU Faculty of 
Communication, Department 
of Public Relations and 
Advertising, counselled by 
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Anıl Kemal 
Kaya and coordinated by 
Res. Assist. Mürüde Özen, 
has implemented a social 
responsibility project in order 
to provide support to the Help 

Those with Cancer Association.
The project, with the motto 
“Raising Awareness and 
Giving Support”, collected 
two parcels of shoes and eight 
parcels of clothing at the stands 
set up within the EMU campus.
The shoes and clothes collected 
over the campaign, supported 
by many caring people from 
the EMU, were delivered 
to Yıldız Yaman, in charge 
of the Famagusta branch 
of Help Those with Cancer 
Association. Afterwards, 
Raziye Kocaismail, President 

of the Association, thanked 

the EMU family and students 

for supporting the project and 

underlined the importance for 

carrying out similar meaningful 

projects to raise awareness.
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EMU DEPARTMENT OF NURSING’S BREAST CANCER 
AWARENESS EVENT

Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Faculty 
of Health Sciences, 
Department of Nursing held 
Breast Cancer Awareness 
Events on October 24th 
2018, Wednesday between 
12:00 and 14:00 at EMU 
Atatürk Square, and 
on October 25th 2018, 
Thursday (12:00) at 
Famagusta Municipality 
Market-Square. Members 
and students of the Faculty 
of Health Sciences, 
Department of Nursing, 
issued a statement about 
the events organised due 
to October Breast Cancer 
Awareness Month.

The Importance of 
Early Diagnosis Was 
Underlined

The statement included the 
following: “Breast cancer 
is the most common form 
of cancer among women 
and it is seen in every one 
of eight women around 
the world. Among women 
suffering from this disease, 
the mortality rate is one 
in four. However, despite 
being very common, breast 
cancer also has a very 
high treatment rate with 
early diagnosis. Here, we 
aim to draw attention to 
the importance of early 
diagnosis and scanning 
and also to raise awareness 
among women concerning 
breast cancer prevalence, 
risk factors, symptoms 
and scanning methods. 
Mammography, being the 
gold standard method for 

scanning, is performed in 
the new division in service 
at Dr. Burhan Nalbantoğlu 
State Hospital, free of 
charge. Mammography is 
especially recommended for 
women over 40; however, 
women over 20 should self-
palpate monthly. Clinical 
breast examinations done 
by surgical experts are 
also among the important 
early diagnosis methods. 
Women who are over 55, 
with family members who 
have a history of breast 
cancer, those with tense 
breast tissue and genetic 
susceptibility, the ones who 
had their first period later 
than usual or those who 
go into early menopause, 
women who never gave 
birth and those who have 

used hormone replacements 
for over two years are 
within the risk group. The 
medical situation of such 
individuals needs to be 
followed closely.  One in 
every hundred men also 
suffers from breast cancer 
and men with a first-rate 
relative who has been 
diagnosed should also get 
regular examinations. For 
avoiding breast cancer, 
it is important to stay 
away from smoking and 
alcohol, exercise regularly, 
to have a healthy diet and 
to undergo the utmost 
minimum of a Hormone 
Replacement Treatment 
for it increases the risks for 
post-menopause weight 
gain and breast cancer”.
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Prof. Dr. Bahadır Güllüoğlu, 
lecturer at Eastern Mediterranean 
University’s (EMU) Dr. Fazıl 
Küçük Faculty of Medicine, is also 
the owner of the following titles: 
Member of the Turkish Surgical 
Association, International Society 
of Surgery (ISS-SIC), International 
Association of Endocrine Surgeons 
(IAES), European Society of Breast 
Cancer Specialists (EUSOMA) and 
(American) National Consortium of 
Breast Centers (NCBC), founding 
co-president of Turkish-Bulgarian 
Endocrine and Breast Surgery Club 
and the founding co-coordinator of 
Endocrin Surgery Working Group, 
board member of Turkish Federation 
of Breast Diseases Associations, 
academic member of the American 
College of Surgeons; ACS, lecturer 
at Surgical Sciences Department of 
European Academy of Senology; 
EAoS, Düseldorf, Germany, lecturer 
at MANOSMED Mediterranean 
Breast Sciences University (affiliated 
with Montpellier University 
Faculty of Medicine, France, and 
the European School of Oncology; 
ESO, Milano, İtaly, vice-president at 
Senologic International Society; SIS, 
board member of European Board 
of Surgery; UEMS/EBSQ-Breast 
Surgery Division and Breast Surgery 
International/BSI, honorary member 
of Bulgarian Surgical Association 
and Romanian Breast Surgery and 
Oncology Association, member of St. 
Gallen International Breast Cancer 
Consensus Board, and International 
Breast and Gynaecologic Cancers 
(IBGCC) Consensus Panel and 
national/international author. Prof. 
Dr. Güllüoğlu, presented statements 
about breast cancer as per October 
Breast Cancer Awareness Month. 
Prof. Dr. Güllüoğlu stated that breast 
cancer is the most common form of 
cancer among women both from 
other countries and from Turkey; and 
continued: “Susceptibility among 
family background is very important. 
Those with a mother, aunt or a sister 
suffering from breast cancer have 
a higher risk rate. Furthermore, the 
more people of ones’ family members 
suffer from breast cancer, the more 
that person is under risk. Firstly, if one 
is in the high risk group, they certainly 
should receive genetic consultancy. 
This is a process that includes the 
determining and inspection of the 

last 3 generations of the individual’s 
family tree. The necessity for a 
genetic test should be decided in 
accordance with the analysis results”. 

“Do Birth Control Pills Cause 
Breast Cancer?”
Prof. Dr. Güllüoğlu talked about 
the surgical removal of a disease-
free breast and whether this would 
be a suggestible method: “If the 
individual is under high risk, such 
a surgery can be performed in order 
to reduce the risk rate. If breast 
cancer seems to be common among 
the family members, the individual 
should also be checked for ovarian 
cancer and their state should be 
supervised”. If the ovarian cancer 
risks are high, it may be necessary 
to surgically remover both ovaries.
Prof. Dr. Güllüoğlu pointed to the 
contradictory information circulating 
concerning the use of birth control 
pills and said: “There is no clear 
evidence that birth control pills cause 
cancer. We simply know that the 
intake of birth control pills increased 
the risk during the 70s. However, 
the current formula used for the pills 
are not defined as risk amplifiers. 

“Healthy Women Should Also Get 
a Scanning”
Prof. Dr. Güllüoğlu touched the 
subjects of breast cancer scans and 
disease-free survival. He continued: 
“With early diagnosis, the survival 
rate at the disease’s early stages is 
98% for 5 years. This rate is 100% 
at stages 0 and I, and is 95% at 
stage II. Improvements have been 
recorded in stage III. However, 
in comparison to earlier stages, 
the rate is 10% or 15% lower.

“The Treatment Should Begin As 
Soon As Possible”
Prof. Dr. Güllüoğlu, during his 
statements on breast cancer scans 
said: “The first and most effective 
method is a getting mammography. 
The other is self-examination. 
Also, periodic examinations by 
doctors are among the suggested 
methods. After diagnosis, it is 
vital to start the treatment at once”.

“It Can Spread To the Armpit”
After addressing the latest 
developments in breast cancer 
approaches, he continued: “The 

treatment related improvements 
are mostly focused on decreasing 
surgical intervention. For example; 
with patients who have tumours so 
large that breast-conserving surgery 
is no longer an option, the patients 
can be given systemic treatment 
(chemotherapy, hormonal treatment) 
to decrease the tumour’s size in 
order to avoid the removal of the 
entire breast. In half of the cases, 
depending on its type, the tumour 
can be completely eliminated.  Prof. 
Dr. Güllüoğlu said that, in the last 
5-6 years, cleaning surgeries are 
not performed for patients with 
cancer spread to their armpits (as 
long as the spread is limited).  He 
said: “Instead, the patients are 
given no additional treatments, or 
they are given radiotherapy. Even 
better, the patients are firstly given 
chemotherapy. These developments 
both minimise the breast surgery, and 
help in avoiding the armpit cleaning 
surgery. These implications also help 
preserve the patient’s quality of life. 
The most important development 
in radiotherapy is that the 
treatment period is been decreased. 
Radiotherapy, once given every 5-6 
weeks, can now be given every 3 
weeks. Apart from that, radiotherapy 
can also be given during the patient’s 

surgery, while she is still on the 
surgery table. It is applied to the area 
from where the cancer has now been 
removed. We call this Intraoperative 
Radiotherapy. Thus, the patient 
either receives no radiotherapy 
after the surgery or receives it for s 
shorter period than initially planned. 

The Possibility of Additional 
Radiotherapy
Prof. Dr. Güllüoğlu said that treatment 
response, especially to medication, is 
determined by the cancer’s biological 
properties. “These depend on as to 
whether oestrogen and progesterone 
hormone receptors exist in the body 
or on the existence and activity of 
proteins such as HER2 and Ki67. 
Also, the grading of the cancer cell, in 
order to determine the resemblance to 
a normal cell, affects the response to 
treatment. As still in the early stages 
the cancer may be, it can be imperative 
to remove the breast of a patient 
with multiple breast tumours. The 
replacement of the breast (silicone, 
or fat obtained from the stomach) 
depends on the subject’s breast 
size, the smoking factor, additional 
coronary diseases, structure of 
the stomach and the possibility of 
receiving radiotherapy for cancer”.

PROF. DR. GÜLLÜOĞLU, LECTURER AT EMU’s DR. 
FAZIL KÜÇÜK FACULTY OF MEDICINE, EXPLAINS THE 

UNKNOWN ABOUT BREAST CANCER
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Eastern Mediterranean Uni-
versity (EMU) Institute of 
Graduate Studies and Research 
made a statement concerning the 
effectuated academic amnesty law 
published in the Turkish Republic 
of Northern Cyprus (TRNC) 
official gazette on October 12th, 
2018. The statement indicated the 
enforcement of the law concerning 
the resuming of education for 
students (Temporary Laws) 
(Amendment) who used to study 
in a higher education institution 
(operational under the no. 
65/2005 TRNC Higher Education 
Law) and whose studies were 

terminated. The students under 
the following conditions will be 
able to submit their applications 
within a year of the law’s 
enforcement: Students whose 
studies have been terminated at 
English Support Program or the 
Scientific Preparation Program 
stages. At course completion 
stage: Students whose studies 
have been terminated at the 
master’s and PhD programs’ 
course stage, termination of 
registration without reaching the 
legal maximum period of study, 
termination of registration due 
to unsuccessful performance, 

failing to achieve the required 
CGPA, termination of registration 
for reaching the end of the legal 
duration of studies (including 
two extended semesters). 
Students whose studies have been 
terminated at Thesis / Project 
writing stage and students whose 
studies have been terminated 
at PhD Qualifying Exam stage.

For Detailed Information:
The students who wish to 
resume their studies during the 
following semesters must refer 
to EMU Student Affairs with an 
application by October 11th, 2019:

2018 - 2019 Fall Semester, 
2018 - 2019 Spring Semester 
(classes begin in February) 
and 2019 - 2020 Fall Semester 
(classes begin in September).
Detailed information can be 
obtained from the Institute 
of Graduate Studies and 
Research or the Student Affairs 
Directorate. The contact details 
of the departments are as follows:
Institute of Graduate Studies and 
Research: Tel: 0392 630 1157, 
Web: http://grad.emu.edu.tr
Student Affairs Directorate: 
Tel: 0392 630 1217, Web: 
h t tp : / / r eg i s t r a r. emu .edu . t r
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